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A lso on Sunday 11th November, 
girls from the First Isleham 
Brownies met at the Priory 

to take part in the Remembrance 
Sunday parade, joining other 
organisations in parading their flag 
to the War Memorial where they 
observed a two minute silence. 
Aimee Cooper was flag bearer, 
with Shannon Roberts and Nina 
Smalley as her attendants. Aimee 
also laid the wreath on behalf of 
the Brownies at the Memorial. 
Afterwards the girls attended a 
Remembrance service in church 
during which Ella Cooper and 
Natalie Walker were responsible 
for taking the collection.

Isleham Brownies are aged from 
seven to 10 and even though they 
study World War II as part of their 
history curriculum they can find 
the concept of Remembrance  
difficult to grasp. Discussions about 

what it would have been like to 
live through or fight in a war, and 
to be under the threat of invasion 
saw them begin to understand 
why people made the sacrifices 
they did. Attending the parade 
and  service helped them understand 
the importance of remembering 
what people went through and 
try to do everything in our power 
to try and avoid similar events 
happening again.    Annette May

Brownies take part in Remembrance O n Sunday 11th November, 
37 pupils from the Isleham 
School of Performing Arts 

(ISPA) performed at Her Majesty’s 
theatre, London as part of Mardi Gras 
‘Stars in their Eyes’ show, with other 
theatre schools and celebrities 
including Bonnie Langford. The event 
was very exciting and a great 
experience for all the pupils. ISPA 
presented two numbers, Peter Pan 
and an Aladdin medley, and 
appeared in the finale, choreographed 
by Mardi Gras. Pupils and parents  
raised money for costumes, and local 
sponsors alsoprovided funds, including 
Isleham Carrot Growers and the Parish 
Councils of Isleham and Fordham. 

 ISPA is currently rehearsing the 
pantomime Cinderella, to be 
performed on 15th December at 
Soham Village College, with a 
performance by the Mardi Gras 
troupe. For tickets and information 
please contact Mrs Ruth Bendall on 
01638 780260.  Simon Bendall, for Ruth 
Bendall - Principal

Some of the pupils from the Peter Pan number at rehearsals  
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ISPA at Her Majesty’s theatre, LondonISPA at Her Majesty’s theatre, London
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Chiropody in the comfort of your own home.
No travelling or looking for a parking spot.

Just ring Alan on 01638 751420
Mobile 07798 661835 

A J Hirji MSSCh MBChA
Surgical Chiropodist

57 Magnolia Close, Red Lodge
Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP28 8TP

Tel: 01638 751420

From the Editor

It was with great sadness that we learned of the 
death of our Advertising Manager and – more 
importantly – great friend, Ian Humphries. While 

not exactly unexpected (Ian had been ill for some 
time), the passing of a loved one always comes as 
something of a shock and our thoughts are with his 
family. My own father died recently and I have taken 
the greatest consolation from the fact that while he 
was with us, he lived a full life and had a deep mutual 
love for his family. The same seems to have been true 
of Ian. If only half of the tales with which he regaled 
us over a pint in the Rising Sun were true, he clearly 
crammed more into his time than the rest of us could 
possibly hope to achieve. We miss you, Ian.

 We had hoped – as stated in October – that from 
now on we would have a luxurious 24 pages each 
issue. Unfortunately, the Parish Council have rejected 
this increase in cost – for now at least – for the simple 
reason that there is some £600 owing to the Council 
in unpaid advertising revenue from the Informer. This 
is a shame as we are nearly up to 50% full of ads, 
resulting in some pages having to be ridiculously 
squished just to get everything in. And it’s rather 
baffling: advertising here is ridiculously cheap and 
most advertisers are very satisfied with the additional 
business generated. So, please pay what is due and 
help save the eyes of parishioners (such as I) who are 
struggling to read the IPC minutes at present! ■

Contacts
Editor Ed Mayall Tel: 01638 780839
Email: ed@islehaminformer.org.uk
Sub-editor Alison Marsh Email: alisonmarsh@tiscali.co.uk
Design and advertising Zoe French Tel: 01638 780007
Email: zoe@zfdesign.co.uk
Features Glenda Preece Tel: 01638 780734
Email: GJPreece@aol.com
Distribution Richard Turner  Tel: 01638 780965

Advertising
Contact Zoe French at zoe@zfdesign.co.uk for details of the 
ludicrously reasonable rates for advertising in the Informer.

Next issue
The next issue will be published 1st February 2008. The copy 
deadline for all editorial and advertising is 9th January 2008.

Disclaimer
The Informer would like to point out that we have neither tried nor tested 
all of the products and services advertised in these pages and therefore 
cannot accept responsibility for the veracity of any claims made.

Contents
 1  ISPA; Remembrance Day 
 2  From the Editor; Contacts; Advertising; Next issue 
 3  Village Notes
 4  New playground equipment; Tsunami Appeal update
 5 Madge Sheldrick; Announcements
 6 ICCA Update
 7  Twinning Association
 8   Isleham United Youth Football Under 8s match report
 9 WI Autumn report 
 10 Parish Council News
 12  Bowls Club report
 13 The Isleham Society; Isleham Book Club 
 14 Joyce’s Corner
 15 The Phoenix Players
 16 Churches News
 18 PTA News
 19 Guides; Letter from ADeC

                Griffin 
                       Electrical 

                    Services
Any Electrical Installation or Repair Job 
Undertaken, Domestic or Commercial

■ Rewiring
■ Security lighting
■ Telephone and TV outlets 
■ Testing and inspecting
■ Fuse box upgrades
■ Under floor heating
■ Home buyer’s survey
■ Extra power points
■ Electrical showers
■ Lighting – design and installation
■  New builds, extensions and conservatories

22 Mill Street, Isleham CB7 5RY
Tel: 01638 780662

Mobile: 07905 882131
E-mail: tom.griffin7@virgin.net
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Marathon man
Jonathan Sykes is to run in the London Marathon in April 
2008, to raise money for the charity SCOPE in memory 
of his son, Christopher Jon, who was born in South 
Africa in 1982, and who sadly passed away before his 
first birthday due to Cerebral Palsy. If you wish to make 
a donation please contact Jonathan  on 01638 780090 
or send a cheque, made payable to Jonathan Sykes 
CJS SCOPE Account, to him at 25 Sun Street, Isleham. 

Festival of Light 
As we go to press it looks as if the Festival of Light at St 
Andrew’s Church on 30th November and 1st and 2nd 
December will have had a record number of Christmas 
trees. Organiser Janice Pope is delighted and sends  
thanks on behalf of  the Church to all who helped  
make the 10th Festival a success, and hopes that 
everyone who visited had a memorable time, whether 
seeing the trees, sampling the mulled wine and mince 
pies, or attending the Carol Concert and Taize Service. 
A review of the Festival will appear in the next issue.

Congratulations to Year 11 pupils
Ms Surge Dhanda, Acting Head, and all the staff at 
Isleham Primary School, would like to congratulate last 
year’s Year 11 pupils at Soham Village College, who 
were former pupils from Isleham school, for achieving 
excellent results in their GCSEs this year. Well done!

Allotments available
Isleham Parish Council has allotments available to rent 
to residents and non-residents. For information contact 
the Parish Clerk, Diane Bayliss, on 01638 781687.

Recreation play area
Isleham Parish Council is concerned about the 
continuing problems at the recreation ground. 
Recently broken glass and a number of bottles were 
found in the play area. This is clearly a problem where 
young children are playing and the Council would ask 
for your consideration and co-operation in this matter. 

Parish Plan
Over the last few weeks, members of the steering group 
have been gathering the views of Isleham residents.  
These will lead to the drawing up of a questionnaire 
that will be distributed to every home, hopefully in 
February. If you would like further information about the 
Parish Plan please contact the Clerk Diane Bayliss at           
islehampc@btinternet.com

Child Health Clinic
Please note the Child Health Clinic will now be held 
fortnightly at the Village Hall from Thursday 6th December. 
See Information on page 13 for further details.

Housing Needs survey
Enclosed in this edition of the Informer is a Housing Needs 
Survey created by Isleham Parish Council to obtain a 
measure of the need for housing in Isleham, particularly, 
but not exclusively, for Isleham Residents. Please take 
completed questionnaires to the Post Office. ■

V I L L A G E  N O T E S Priory Garage

★ 
Used car sales

★
Renault Authorised  

repairs
★

MOT testing
★

Service & repair ~ 
all makes & models

★
Tyres

★
Exhausts

★
Batteries

★
Air-conditioning  
service & repair

★
Priory Garage 

Church Street, Isleham,
Cambs CB7 5RX

01638 780352/780625

www.manchetts.co.uk
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Isleham Holistic Therapi
Remedial Deep Tissue Treatment 

and Mobilisation
for sports injuries, back and neck pain, 

chronic joint and muscle problems

Aromatherapy Treatments 
and Massage 

for headaches, insomnia, sinuses and relaxation

Stress Management/
Relaxation Counselling 

A combination of listening therapy and 
practical advice for coping with stress, together 

with Bach Flower Remedies if required. 
Fully Confidential.

Sally Norrington-Stacey 
(L.C.S.P.)

Qualified and insured with 20 years experience.

For more information without obligation, 
please phone 01638 780023.

I sleham Parish Council is pleased to have received 
a grant of £11,250 from ECDC towards the cost of 
new equipment in the play area. The equipment 

has been installed and an official opening was held 
with local councillors, children from Isleham Primary 
School and the press on Monday 29th October. 

 The equipment was carefully chosen following 
a consultation with the children in the school and 
the playgroup and seems to have been very well 
received.

 The Council is applying for another grant which if 
successful will be put towards the cost of equipment for 
older children and teenagers.

Chaini Tsunami Appeal update

I n September’s Informer I asked for donations to the 
Chaini Tsunami Appeal. My aim was to raise £1700 
to take to Galle in Southern Sri Lanka, and I outlined 

my plan to complete a new house for a family made 
homeless by the Boxing Day tsunami of 2004. I needed  
£800 to reach my target and I am very grateful to say 
that the total was achieved thanks to the generosity of 
so many kind donors. Among the donations was one of 
£100, delivered anonymously, and I would like to thank 
that person most sincerely. 

Look out for a full update on my trip in the next issue.
Robert Myson

New playground equipment
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Are you a landlord with 
a property to rent? 

Struggling to find 
a suitable tenant?

Grange Property Services 
has a wealth of property experience and 
can provide a professional efficient letting 
service. We are an East Anglian company 
with decades of experience in all aspects 

of property.

Our marketing service can be tailored for 
your needs, but in essence includes:-

•  Actively marketing the property, using the 
best of resources

•  Conducting viewings
•  Tenant’s credit checks and referencing
•  Drawing up a comprehensive tenancy 

agreement
•  Accurate detailed inventory to ensure the 

letting starts as it means to go on
•  Photographic Schedule of Condition
•  Contacting utility companies and Council 

Tax authorities to notify them of a new 
tenant

•  Arranging the Rent Deposit to be secured 
in The Deposit Scheme in accordance 
with the legislation introduced in April 
2007

•  Professional advice offered if  you 
require it

We do not just specialise 
in Residential Lettings but 
Commercial Property too.

Grange Property Services is also the 
founder of brightproperty.co.uk a website 
that offers you all the tools to market any 
type of property for sale or rent. We offer 
all types of solutions for all your property 

needs. 

If you would like to discuss your property 
requirements with us further, we would be 

delighted to hear from you. 

T: 0870 338 1339
E: fiona@grangepropertyservices.org

ANNOUNCEMENTS
BIRTHS

COX: Simon and Louise are  delighted to announce 
the arrival of their son Sawyer Francis, born 3rd 
November 2007, weighing 7lbs 13oz, at home in 
Rainham, Kent. A brother for Lara and grandson for 
Sid and Ann Cox.

WINTER: Naomi and Mark announce the arrival of 
Robert Leslie, born 6th November 2007, weighing 
6lbs 11oz, at Sandhurst Academy, Camberley, 
Surrey. A brother for Olivia and a grandson for Colin 
Sheldrick.

NICHOLSON: Paula Sheldrick and Drew Nicholson 
are pleased to announce the birth of Luke Michael 
Richard on 8th November 2007, at the Rosie 
Maternity Hospital, weighing 6lbs 6oz; a grandson 
for Richard and Cynthia Sheldrick.

DEATH
HUMPHRIES: Ian, passed away 
Friday 26th October 2007, aged 77 
at home. Husband to the late Inga, 
father to Karen and Sophie, and 
grandfather to Ryan, Shannon, 
Lawson and Ian.

If you would like a birth, marriage, anniversary or death 
announcement included please contact any of the Informer 
staff members (see Contacts on page 2). We are happy to print 
information about Isleham residents or people with Isleham 
connections.

Three greats born in six days

I t was a week of great 
celebration for Madge 
Sheldrick recently, when 

she became a great-
grandmother a further 
three times in just six 
days!  

On Saturday 3rd  
November Sawyer Francis 
arrived, a second child for 
Madge’s grandson Simon 
Cox and his wife Louise; 
Robert Leslie was born to 
grand-daughter Naomi 
Winter and her husband 
Mark on Tuesday 6th November, also their second child; 
and Luke Michael Richard made his entrance on Thursday 
8th November, a first child for grand-daughter Paula 
Sheldrick and her partner Drew Nicholson.

Madge, 90, and her late husband Tommy had five 
children: Ann, Ray, Richard, Colin and Adrian, who 
between them have given her nine grandchildren and 
12 great-grandchildren in total.

All three babies, their families and their very 
proud great-grandmother are doing well. ■

Madge Sheldrick and her twelfth 
great-grandson, Luke
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From the Planning Committee

A revised set of plans for the Isleham Community 
Centre has been more or less approved, in 
principle, by our Committee. These plans, 

accompanied by financial etc. data were recently 
presented to the Parish Council. The Council needs to 
give further consideration to our proposals but they 
were sufficiently confident to readily agree to co-host 
a Public Meeting (see below).

It should be stressed that at this stage discussions can 
only be conducted in principle because we need to 
a: await the imminent Big Lottery decision upon our 
grant application for £500,000.
b: obtain from a quantity surveyor more accurate 
costings of our plans
c: assess with more certainty the likely success of 
applications to other grant sources.

On the subject of possible grant sources,  unfortunately 

our application to the East of England Development 
Agency was unsuccessful. As a result we are pursuing other 
providers such as a Big Lottery offshoot called ‘Reaching 
Communities’, and a regional landfill organisation.

I would like to reiterate how hard the Committee is 
working. No grants are obtained easily. A great deal 
of data has to be provided, including results from 
questionnaires completed by the community. Such 
canvassing for information will almost certainly have to 
be extended and your co-operation, if sought, would 
be much appreciated.

Finally, can I ask you to make every effort to attend 
the forthcoming Public Meeting. It will be your Centre 
and we very much value your input.

Fingers crossed for a positive response this month 
from the Big Lottery.

Philip Aspland (Planning Committee Chairman)

From the Fund Raising Committee
At our last meeting we discussed the strategy required for 
future fundraising, and it was agreed that any events would 
be encouraged, but that we should aim for three major 
events a year. The Phoenix Players have offered to put on 
an annual show with all funds raised going to the ICA. Other 
major events are currently under discussion. The Committee 
felt that all ‘stakeholders’ in the ICA, i.e. groups and clubs 
that regularly use the Village Hall or Sports Pavilion, should 
actively promote their own fund-raising events as they will 
be the first to benefit from a brand new centre! 

Some funds have been raised and we would like to 
thank the cyclists and their sponsors, and also Tom Long 
at the Griffin who hosted a Race Night raising £500.

If you have an idea for an event please let a member 
of the Committee know.

Tim Washtell (Fund Raising Chairman)

Isleham Community Association 
PUBLIC MEETING  

Monday 14th January 2008  
7.30 pm Isleham Village Hall

From information gathered over the past year, 
draft plans have now been drawn up for your new 
Community Centre. We would very much like to share 
them with you and, more importantly, obtain your 
views. Please come along to a public meeting at which 
members of the Parish Council and the ICA Committee 
will be present to explain our ambitions and thought 
processes. ■

Community Centre Update
Elevations from 

the revised plans
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Karma Farm
8 Fen Bank, Isleham

Naturally grass- and forage-fed beef
20 years selling direct from the Farm

Please call 01638 780701
The Original Farm Shop in Isleham Fen

Aerial & TV System Installations

Digital TV through your aerial 
– Freeview

High performance aerials

TV, SAT, FM & DAB options

Tuning service

All signals meter tested for  
strength and quality

Free estimates

Tel: 01353 669471  
or 07766 740686

Email: sales@tvsdirect.co.uk

•

•

•

•

•

•

Engineer based  
in Isleham

The Twinning Association 

W e would like to thank everyone who supported 
our recent fund raising events: the Quiz Night 
(and wasn’t Bob Cole a super Quiz Master!) 

and the Jumble Sale, by either attending, kindly 
donating raffle prizes or by giving up their time to help 
in so many ways. 

The AGM has also taken place and the committee 
been re-elected en bloc. 

2008 will soon be upon us and we are preparing 
to welcome our friends from France, probably during 
the summer months. If you are interested in joining the 
Association, taking part in some of the activities or in 
hosting a family or even just one person, would you 
please let us know as soon as possible. You do not need 
to speak French and the friendships we have formed so 
far have been very rewarding for all concerned – and 
we would love to see some new faces! 

Please contact the Secretary, Ann Cant on 01638 
780703, or any other member of the committee. 

Chairman: Terry Carter

Informer Dec07.indd   7 26/11/07   09:58:12
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YOGA 
with 

VINA
❊  Any age, gender  

or ability
❊  Promotes health 

and well being
❊  Enhances suppleness, 

mobility and 
relaxation

Freckenham Village Hall

Thursdays 6.30 - 7.30 pm

For details phone Vina 
07789 724755

Isleham Youth Football: 
Under-8s
Match report: Isleham v Ely Crusaders (friendly)
Result: Isleham 4 Ely Crusaders 0
Referee: Brian Farr

A fter much anticipation and excitement, Isleham 
under 8s first football match got underway on 
Saturday 20th October. The youngsters all looked 

very smart in their new strip, which was sponsored by 
Devonshire House Dental Practice of Cambridge. 

Isleham settled into play with ease and put constant 
pressure on the visitors’ goal. Accurate passing between 
Sam Jelleyman and Jack Cummins resulted in a goal 
from open play, by Sam. Excellent play by Jude Heffer 
and Olivia Cafferelli followed, with both having shots 
on goal. These were thwarted by Ely’s defence. Precise 
tackling by the tireless Dominic Wills and Connor Griffin 
meant that Ely’s forwards were unsuccessful each time 
they attacked the home side’s goal. With coach Jo 
Harvey making substitutions regularly, Evie Luker and 
Chloe Hensby were next to contribute to the field 
of play. James Harvey subsequently increased the 
scoreline for Isleham by driving the ball into the net 
from outside the box. 

Goalmouth action from within the first 30 seconds of 
the second half starting meant that Lewis Kent scored 
the third goal when he followed up on a rebounded 
shot. Sixty seconds later, Jack Cummins scored goal 
number four by accurately chipping the ball over 
the heads of the Ely defence and into the goal. The 
youngest of the team, Charlie Cummins, displayed 
outstanding tackling and defending ability, with 
Thomas Evans in goal concentrating from the start to 
keep a clean sheet for Isleham.

Rolling subs throughout the match meant everyone 
contributed to this excellent result.

Players and supporters alike all enjoyed the day 
(and the glorious weather) and look forward to their 
next friendly.

Isleham regularly have 25 to 30 children attending 
training at the Recreation Ground each Saturday 
morning from 9.30 am to 10.30 am; new players are 
always welcome. ■
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Computer Repairs
Tel: 01638 781384
Email: km305@tiscali.co.uk
Mobile: 07946 101271

A wide range of work undertaken, 
including
• Laptops and desktops
• Diagnostics
• Virus removal
• Upgrades
• Installations
•  Data recovery of photographs, 

documents etc.

Free diagnostic and estimate
Reasonable hourly rate
No call-out charge

Isleham resident
Ten years experience
HND qualified
University of Cambridge 
Computing Service employee

★★★★★  
Recommended by the staff of the Informer!

Women’s Institute Autumn 2007 report

O ctober’s meeting was 
Member’s Night at the WI, 
when the committee takes 

a back seat and members organise 
the agenda. Star of the night was 
Margaret Plested, who, despite 

moving to Lakenheath, still found time to organise 
the evening with Christine Hewitt, who unfortunately 
couldn’t attend.

Our speaker was Wayne Bailey, who entertained 
us by demonstrating some unusual ways to pack and 
decorate your Christmas parcels. It remains to be seen 
how many of the presents at the Christmas party will be 
wrapped in black plastic bin liners!

Wayne also demonstrated some flower arrange-
ments, which were lovely, and was kind enough to 
donate two of them for our raffle. His pièce de résist-
ance was a Christmas tree for the 21st Century, which 
would be a talking point in anyone’s home.

After the demonstration, Margaret tested our powers 
of observation with a selection of pictures taken around 
Isleham. It is amazing how we pass things every day 
and then cannot place them. A really good quiz.

Our speaker in November was Emma Downey who 
brought along a wide selection of goodies in the Virgin 
Vie range for members to peruse. 

Our members continue to take advantage of the 

many outings organised by the Cambridge Federation. 
A day at Felbrigg Hall at the beginning of October 
was followed by a visit to Ely Cathedral for the Son et 
Lumière later in the month. 

 In November several members went to explore the 
Fitzrovia area of London, and the Robert Opie Museum. 
We also entered a team in the WI Quiz at Cottenham 
– they didn’t win, but had a very entertaining evening.

Our Christmas Party is on Thursday 13th December. 
Members are welcome to bring along a friend to join 
in the festivities.

If you would like to come along in the New Year, new 
members are always very welcome. We meet on the 
second Thursday of the month in the Village Hall, at 
7.30 pm for 7.45 pm. For further details please contact 
Glenda Preece on 01638 780734.

Isleham Women’s Institute supports  
the new Community Centre
Are you getting ready to sort out your children’s toys 
and books before Christmas? Have you got games they 
have grown out of, that you could pass on to others?

The WI will be holding a Spring Fair to raise funds for 
the new Community Centre. If you have anything you 
want to get rid of to make space before Christmas, 
give me a ring and I will come and collect it.

 Glenda Preece 01638 780734

Karen’s 
Grooming

All your pet’s 
grooming requirements 

on your doorstep

   ☎
01638 781791
07803 548573
07835 813027
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Parish Council News
The following are the abbreviated and incomplete versions of 
the IPC minutes for the September and October meetings. Any 
parishioner may request a copy of the full minutes from the IPC. 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 
MONDAY 3RD SEPTEMBER 2007

Present Cllrs Carter, Neal, Mrs Hobbs, Puckey, Mrs R 
Thompson, Mrs H Thompson, Mrs Wilkes, Mrs Malkin, Beckett.
Apologies Cllr Bishop, C. Cllr Powley, C. Cllr Broadway.

POLICE MATTERS
•  Police Report – There was no police report.
•  Crime Report – There was no crime report.
•  The PCSOs are doing a good job in the village at the 

moment.
VILLAGE HALL REPORT 

The damaged wire has been removed from the hall roof and 
a suitable replacement needs to be found. This will need to 
be priced up and checked with the planning department 
to see whether there are any restrictions or what is an 
acceptable type of wire/netting structure.

RECREATION GROUND REPORT
Need to open new recreation ground officially – the 
committee will try for Saturday 29th September if not 
Saturday 6th October. If possible this will be combined with 
the opening of the new play area equipment.

PLAY AREA REPORT
Work on the new play area has been postponed untill 10th 
September. Re: extra surfacing – it did not seem appropriate 
to use further funds to improve the play area when it is likely 
to be moved in the near future.

CORRESPONDENCE 
 A letter was received about the possibility of building 14-20 
affordable houses on land at Beck Road, Isleham. The Parish 
Council would like to purchase this site to be used partly as 
a rural exception site and the chairman will be contacting 
someone from the County Council with regard to buying this 
piece of land.

COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 
There was no report from the County Council.

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 
•  ECDC have awarded a new waste contract and Isleham 

will stay with weekly collections.
•  Concerns were raised about school buses clashing with 

Isleham Primary School finish times at the end of term when 
the college finishes early. The clerk will notify the PCSO and 
contact Soham Village College asking them to notify the 
council of early closure in future.

ALLOTMENT MATTERS
•  A meeting with allotment tenants will be arranged for 7 pm 

to discuss the possibility of having water on the allotments.
•  Several hedges in the village are overgrown: the clerk will 

write to the Lady Frances Peyton Charity (Station Road), 
Michael Clarke (The Causeway), The Lady Maynard Charity 
(Waterside) and the County Council (Hall Barn Road).

•  Screening at the Industrial Units on Hall Barn Road is due to 
be completed by November.

MODEL PUBLICATION SCHEME
It was proposed by Cllr Mrs Malkin and seconded by Cllr Carter 
that a £20 charge be imposed for non-parishioners requesting 
written information or copies of documents from the clerk.

LATE SUBMISSIONS
•  Big Lottery – The decision on stage one of the Big Lottery 

application for the new Community Centre has been 
deferred until December.

•  A letter of complaint has been received about an 
incident on the recreation ground. The chairman and vice 
chairman will visit the person in question. 

•  Letter re: churchyard – an e-mail was received from a 
gentleman unable to find his parent’s grave because of 
the removal of the wooden cross and a vase from the site. 
The clerk will contact the cemetery keeper when he comes 
back from holiday to sort this out.

•  Burial Working Party will need to look at the wooden crosses 
and make a decision as to how long they are to remain on 
the graves.

PLANNING MEETING 3RD SEPTEMBER
Present Cllrs Puckey, Carter, Mrs R Thompson, Bishop, Neal, 
Garbett. 
Apologies Cllrs Bishop, Beckett.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS
•  Conversion of existing barn to house extension to provide 

additional accommodation at Spurgeons Barn 5a West 
Street Isleham for Mr and Mrs Henderson –  no objection.

•  Construction of new church buildings and ancillary 
attached buildings, including car park, access road and 
manse at land opposite 104 and 106 Beck Road Isleham for 
High Street Church (Amendment)- no objection. 

•  Proposed detached two bedroom bungalow at Trelander, 
18 Prickwillow Road, Isleham for Mr and Mrs Mitchell – no 
objection. 

•  Outline permission for one dwelling at 92 The Causeway 
for Mr and Mrs Wells – objection on the grounds of 
overdevelopment of the site. 

•  Two storey extension at 1 Fordham Road, for Mr and Mrs 
Wells – no objection.

PLANNING APPROVALS 
•  Conversion of existing Barn 5a West Street, Isleham for Mr 

and Mrs Henderson.
•  Single storey agricultural storage shed (retrospective) at 1 

Fen Bank for J M & M A Thompson & Sons.
•  Two storey and single storey side and rear extension at 4 

Dockings Lane for Mr and Mrs G Kemp. 
 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 
MONDAY 1ST OCTOBER 2007 

Present Cllrs Beckett, Bishop, Carter, Puckey, Mrs Wilkes, Mrs H 
Thompson, Mrs Malkin, Mrs R Thompson, Mrs Hobbs. 
Apologies Cllr Neal, Cllr Garbett, County Cllr Powley, County 
Cllr Broadway.

VILLAGE HALL REPORT 
•  The committee have purchased two second-hand steel 

storage cabinets and they have been delivered and are in 
use in the cupboard at the village hall.

•  Quotes are being obtained to paint some areas in the 
hall – ladies’, gents’ and disabled toilets and the kitchen. 
It is hoped the work will be carried out prior to the Phoenix 
Players production in December.

•  Roof wire – having looked at the possibility of making a 
steel frame it seems that this would be an expensive option. 
Further enquiries need to be made as to whether or not 
razor wire can be used, so this matter will be deferred to 
the next meeting.

CORRESPONDENCE
It was agreed that the Parish Council will fund a four page 
special edition of the Informer to promote the building of the 
new Community Centre.

COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 
The Fenland Flier is due to cease at the end of August 2008. 
The service has been funded since 2003/04 by the post-16 
Transport Partnership grant from government, which ceases 
in August 2008. 

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT  
The District Councillor has challenged the Transport & Access 
Group to see if they could actually try and do something 
about the Fenland Flier. Officers from County Council are re-
assessing what can be done. 

NEIGHBOURHOOD PANEL 
•  The Neighbourhood Panel was held on Wednesday 3rd 

October at Chippenham Village Hall.
•  There is a capital budget available from the County 

Council for transport and access across the county. As 
Fordham and Isleham have no immediate projects a 
request will be made to look at widening some of East Fen 
Road to make more substantial passing places.

•  2 Church Street – This is an ongoing process and although 
not much can be said at this stage, progress is being 
made.
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CEMETERY & CHURCHYARD MATTERS 
•  Burial Working Party: it was agreed that the clerk take the 

necessary steps to inform relatives about the removal of 
wooden crosses from the graves two years after the burial. 

•  The council will offer families the service of re-gluing the 
headstones for an amount to be agreed.

•  The planting of yew trees in the new cemetery needs 
specific permission from relatives.

CHARITY TRUSTEES AND APPOINTMENTS
•  Fen or Fifty: It was agreed that Cllrs Beckett, Puckey and H 

Thompson be nominated to the Fen or Fifty charity for this 
term (2010).

•  It was agreed that the entire committee of the Deborah 
Fletcher Charity be re-elected.

REPRESENTATIVE COUNCILLORS
The following appointments were approved by the council:
Twinning – Cllrs Carter, Neal; Village Hall – Cllr Mrs Malkin; P3 
Partnership – Cllr Carter; Play Area – Cllr Mrs Malkin; Highways 
– Cllrs Garbett, Beckett, Carter; Trees and Hedges Cllr Mrs 
Malkin, Cllr Carter; Health and Safety Cllr Puckey; First Aid 
– Cllr Mrs Hobbs; Child Protection – Cllr Puckey, Cllr Mrs Malkin; 
Recreation Ground and AWSA – Cllr Garbett; Community 
Education Governors Meeting – Mrs R Thompson if post is still 
active.

SALE OF LAND AT LUGGER BANK 
 It was originally proposed to sell the a small piece of land at 
the Lugger Bank to Mr Paul Chaplin; however, as another 
offer has been received from Mr Kay asking to be considered 
if the land is for sale it was proposed that this matter be 
brought back to another meeting. If the land is purchased 
the purchaser would have to take over the maintenance of 
the ditch, which currently costs the council £200-300 each 
time it is cleared.

ALLOTMENT MATTERS 
Rent increase: it was proposed by Cllr Puckey and seconded 
by Cllr Mrs Hobbs that the allotment rent be increased by 10p 
per rod to 60p.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS
•  Replacement conservatory and new covered walkway at 

69 East Fen Road ror Mr S Neale – no objection. 
•  Proposed new vehicular access, internal alteration to house 

and annexe, new window at first floor and new double 
garage at 12 West Street, Isleham for Mr B. Corke – 
objection same as before: a site visit would be acceptable.

•  New vehicular access and construction of a double 
garage at 12 West Street Isleham for Mr B Corke.

•  Single storey rear extension at The Old Maltings, Isleham for 
Mr J French and Miss A Marsh – no objection providing that 
the builders use the parking area for vehicles because of 
the narrowness of the road. 

•  Single storey rear extension at 18 Little London, Isleham for 
Mr T Drayton - no objection.

PLANNING APPROVALS 
•  Construction of 500 mm diameter potable water main at 

Water Services Depot Fordham Road, Isleham.
•  Two storey extension at 1 Fordham Road Isleham for Mr and 

Mrs Wells.
•  Construction of two chalet bungalows with single garage 

attached to each at land rear of 16 Hall Barn Road, 
Isleham for Mr & Mrs P Vince.

•  Single storey rear extension at 5 Little London Isleham for Mr 
& Mrs R Wells.

•  Construction of new church building and ancillary 
attached buildings, including car park and access road 
at land opposite 104 and 106 Beck Road Isleham for High 
Street Baptist church.
PLANNING MEETING MONDAY 8TH OCTOBER 2007

•  Change of use from annexe to independent dwelling 
at The Annexe 10 Sun Street, Isleham for Mr G Thomas 
– objection. The council wish for condition 6 on the current 
planning approval to be upheld and agree that the 
property should stay as an annexe.

•  Conservatory to rear of property at 3 Station Road, Isleham 
For Mr Tom Jacklin – no objection. ■

Parish Councillors address list
Derrick Beckett Appleyard Farm, 1 Houghtons Lane, 

(Chairman) Isleham CB7 5SR Tel: 01638 780476

Terry Carter 5 Old School Close, Soham CB7 5WD 

(Vice Chairman) Tel: 07905 705302

Steven Puckey  Emmanuel House, 8 East Fen Road, 

 Isleham CB7 5SW Tel: 01638 780406

Jeannette Malkin 17 Little London, Isleham CB7 5SE  

 Tel: 01638 780283

Lionel Neal 104 Beck Road, Isleham CB7 5QP 

 Tel: 01638 781066

Geoff Garbett 16 Croft Road, Isleham CB7 5QR 

 Tel: 01638 780863

Ian Bishop 17 Sun Street, Isleham CB7 5RT  

 Tel: 01638 780256

Elaine Hobbs 49 Hall Barn Road, Isleham,  

 CB7 5QZ Tel: 01638 781681

Hazel Thompson 9 Limestone Close, Isleham 

 CB7 5RP Tel: 01638 780633

Roseanna Thompson 1 Fen Bank, Isleham CB7 5SL  

 Tel: 01638 780994

Pauline Wilkes 6 Limestone Close, Isleham CB7 5RP 

 Tel: 01638 780640

Diane Bayliss 37 Croft Road, Isleham CB7 5QR  

(Parish Clerk) Tel: 01638 781687

Ely Citizens Advice Bureau
Benefits Drop-in Session in Soham
Wednesdays 9.30 am to 12.30 pm, 
Care & Repair, 11b Churchgate Street, Soham.

Do you need help with or require any of the 
following?

• Pension Credit
• Income Support
• Disability Living Allowance
• Attendance Allowance
• Carer’s Allowance
• Housing Benefit and Council Tax Benefit
• General Benefits advice   
• Help with completing forms
• Benefit checks

This is a drop in session, so no appointment is 
needed. We are accessible to the disabled and 
we can also arrange to visit you in your home if 
required.

Voicemail: 0844 8487981 – please leave a 
message and we will return your call.
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W.R. PARR
Antique Furniture Restorers

Established in Cambridge 1928

Station Road, Isleham

Tel: 01638 780080
All aspects of furniture 

restoration and  
repair work

Including

Marquetry
Turning
Veneering
French polishing
Carving
Upholstery

�
�
�
�
�
�

Bowls Club report 

T he Bowls Club enjoyed a varied summer battling 
not just against opponents but also against the 
disappointing weather (shame we didn’t start the 

season at the beginning of April!).
The sport is currently trying to address a serious drop 

in participants nationwide and the men’s and ladies’ 
national associations will merge to become Bowls 
England with effect from October 2007. It is an ideal 
sport for both husbands and wives to get involved with, 
so if you have a few spare evenings next Summer why 
not give us a try! More details to follow in the Spring 
Informer. 

The ladies once again led by example and clinched 
the Ely and District Ladies’ League with a match to spare 
and in the mixed afternoon league, we beat Sutton in 
the final of the Division 2 k.o. cup. The men’s team had 
a well below average season, eventually finishing 6th 
in the league but also had a very disappointing set of 
cup match results. 

A team of nine ladies and gents also won our ‘own’ 
invitation cup by defeating Histon, Milton and Southery 
in the final. 

In the internal club championships, the finals played 
over two weekends in September were won as 
follows: 

Men’s Singles: Barry Clarke  
Runner up: Michael Bartlett
Ladies’ Singles: Sylvia Pinder
Runner up: Celia Clarke
Handicap Singles: Paul Norman
Runner up: Herbie Beckett
Pitcher Memorial Singles: Robert Burling
Runner up: Barry Clarke
Club Pairs: Vic Jugg and Barry Clarke
Runner up: Bob Mitchell and Robert Burling
Club Triples: Doreen Raven, Ann Cant and Robert 
Burling
Runner up: Vic Jugg, Celia Clarke and Brian Pope
Husband and Wife Pairs: Celia Clarke and Barry Clarke
Runner up: Heather and Keith Munns 
Tenrich Trophy: Ken Brown and Barry Clarke
Runner up: Diane and Herbie Beckett 
Telfer Trophy: Robert Burling
Runner up: Brian Houghton

During the winter the Club has two teams that play 
in Divisions 1 and 3 of the East Cambs Carpet Bowls 
League, which is due to start mid-September. We also 
have our own Triples League on a Friday evening for 
Club members.

There are a number of events held by the Club 
over the winter and many are open to all to attend. 
Christmas Bingo will take place at the Bowls Club on 
Monday 10th December. Please look out for posters in 
the village to find out more details. Barry Grimwood, 
Club Captain
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Isleham Book Club

D o you enjoy a good read? 
Would you like to discuss 
stories and characters 

and plots, meet writers and 
authors, and go to literary 
events in our area? Then why 
not come along and join the 

Isleham Book Club.
We meet once a month, 

in each others’ houses, 
mostly in the village, in the 

afternoon, to discuss our current book choice. Of 
course, tea and cakes are also on offer.

As a group we also go to literary lunches, signings 
and other book-related events, and to meet authors, 
organised by Toppings Book Shop in Ely.

For more information, details of our next meeting and 
current book choice, contact Pauline Wynn on 01638 
780802 or Deidre Deller on 01638 780544.

The Isleham Society

W e have enjoyed three visits this autumn. The 
first, organised by the Mildenhall Historic 
Society, was a ‘Fenland Visit’ led by Mike 

Petty who, as ever, was a fount of local knowledge. 
We visited many villages and learned something new 
about every one. We spent some time in the museum 
at Lancaster Industrial Park, outside Ely, dedicated to 
the crews of those bomber squadrons who flew from 
there during WWII, and we had an enjoyable pub 
lunch at Denver Sluice.

Our second visit was an evening tour of Waitrose in 
Newmarket, where we were shown something of the 
organisation behind a big company.

Our next visit, on 15th November, was to Welney 
Wildfowl Trust for the floodlit evening feeding of the 
swans and other wildfowl. 

We have no meeting in December, but our first 
meeting for 2008 will be in the Village Hall at 8.00 pm on 
17th January. Vernon Place, our Chairman, will present 
more of Arthur Houghton’s slides of old Isleham. 

On February 21st the speaker will be Andy Malcolm 
talking about the Fishermen’s Mission, and the third 
meeting of 2008 on March 22nd will be a talk by 
Robin Page, sure to be both interesting and thought-
provoking.

We believe that we have a wide selection of 
interests and talks and invite you to come along to 
the friendly meetings – third Thursday of every month 
in the Village Hall at 7.45 for 8.00 p.m. Come along as 
a visitor to a meeting that interests you – we ask only 
for a £2.00 contribution – and if you like the company 
and what you find, you can join as a permanent 
member. Further details from Beryl Powys on 01638 
780519.

INFORMATION

Mobile Library
Stops alternate Thursdays. Next visits 13th December (no visit 
on 27th December). For further information and Januay 2008 
dates phone 08450 455225.
Stop Arrive Depart
Church Street 10:15 11:55 
Beck Road (near Malting Lane) 12:00 13:00
Mill Street (corner of Limestone Close) 14:15 15:45

Child Health Clinic
Soham Child and Family Team hold a Child Health Clinic on 
alternate Thursdays in the Village Hall back room, 1130 am to 
1230 pm. Next dates: 6th and 20th December 2007, and 3rd, 
17th and 31st January 2008.
Useful phone numbers
Emergency for Police, Fire, Ambulance  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .999
Police (Cambridgeshire) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 0845 4564564
Accident & Casualty (Addenbrooke’s)  . . . . . . . . . . 01223 217118
Addenbrooke’s Hospital (Cambridge) . . . . . . . . . . . 01223 245151
Newmarket Hospital  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 01638 665111
West Suffolk Hospital (Bury St Edmunds)  . . . . . . . . . . 01284 713000
Staploe Medical Centre (Soham) - Appointments  . 01353 624121
 - Prescriptions & Dispensary . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 01353 624122
 - Enquiries, Home Visits, Emergencies . . . . . . . . . . . . 01353 624123
Minor Treatment Centre, Ely . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 01353 652162
NHS Direct (for advice)  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 0845 4647
Electricity Emergencies . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 0800 7838838
Gas Emergencies . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 0800 371787
Water & Sewage Emergencies  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 0345 145145
Social Services - office hours. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 01733 561370
 - out of hours emergency  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 01733 561370
Refuse Collection. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 01353 863864
RSPCA  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 0870 5555999
Citizens Advice Bureau   . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 0845 1306442
 - Ely  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 01353 661416
 - Mildenhall  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 01638 712094
 - Newmarket  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 01638 665999
District Councillor (Derrick Beckett) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 01638 780476
Isleham Village Hall (Jeanette Malkin)  . . . . . . . . . . . 01638 780283
Parish Council (Diane Bayliss: Clerk)  . . . . . . . . . . . . . 01638 781687
Member of Parliament (Jim Paice)  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 01954 211450
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JOYCE’S CORNER
Christmas Past

When winter comes and it starts to snow, 
We think of Christmases long ago.

How we loved playing in snow and sleet
But always got hot and aching feet.

Mum made the Christmas puddings, we all had a stir.
Gran made us mince-pies, a present from her.

Silver three penny bits were put in the pud.
Then we only got one if we had been good.

The carol singing was so much fun.
We all went together, more noise than with one.

We mostly had biscuits, a bun or a sweet.
Or a small bar of chocolate was really a treat.

Before the end of the Christmas term
A party was held for the kids that learn.
A visit from Father Christmas was nice.

Who brought you a popgun or some sugar mice.

Christmas Eve was an exciting time. 
Our stockings were all hung up in a line.

We’d get an apple, an orange, nuts or a toy.
Maybe a box of paints for a good girl or boy.

A lovely coal fire to warm your feet
When you went down in the morning  

you could feel the heat.
The cockerel was roasting,  

the pudding was steaming.
The mince pies and crackers were enjoyed  

in the evening.

Time has passed: we look back through the years.
We forget all the hard times, the troubles and tears.

We still love the carols that the choirs now sing,
And look forward to see what the New Year will bring.

Joyce Drayton.

NEW! Calling All Virgins!
Ladies… enjoy a night in 
with Virgin Vie At Home!

Hold your own party and invite all your friends! With so much 
gorgeous jewellery, cosmetics and homeware to choose from, 

you’ll wish you had become a Virgin years ago… 

Book a party in January and receive not only 15% 
of total sales to spend on selected products – but an 

additional 15% off your order on the night and  
one of these exclusive and FANTASTIC gifts for FREE!

So for a great girl’s night in… 
call Emma Downey on 01638 781601
For further details on booking a party, or becoming 

a part-time or full-time consultant please phone:Emma 
Downey on 01638 781601 

or email: e.walker379@btinternet.com

Shop online at www.myvirginvieathome.co.uk/emmadowney 

Plumbing, Heating & Drain Services
BLOCKED DRAINS CLEARED

• Gas Boiler Service & Maintenance
• Power Flushing to Heating Systems
•  Home Buyers CCTV Drain and 

Plumbing Surveys 
•  All Plumbing & Heating Repairs  

and Alterations 
• All Work Guaranteed

TEL: 01638 742873
MOBILE: 07932 773515

7 Ness Road, Burwell
Cambridge, CB25 0AA

 

 Tree Surgery

 Fully Insured Fully Equipped Free Estimates

 All Aspects of Tree Surgery Undertaken 
 including Stump Removal  

Contact: PAUL GOLDSMITH
Mobile 07801 550 914 Tel 01638 780 188

greenwoodtreesurgery@thewarren.net
9 Coates Drove, Isleham, CB7 5SJ

Green Wood

Day Spa 
Toiletries 

Bag*
RRP: £20.00

*while stocks last

Blooming 
Beauty: 
A Bouquet 
of Colour*
RRP: £22.50
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Mildenhall Monumentals
We offer a sympathetic, understanding service  
creating unique memorials made carefully by 

qualified fine artists and craftsmen  
with over 30 years experience.

ADDITIONAL INSCRIPTIONS  
CREMATION PLAQUES

CLEANING AND RESTORATION
GRANITE AND NATURAL STONE BENCHES

GARDEN ORNAMENTS, WATER FEATURES, HOUSE PLAQUES, SUNDIALS.. .

For our free brochure call: 

01638 715525
www.mildenhallmonumentals.co.uk

Southgate Avenue, Mildenhall IP28 7AT

Friday 7th December at 8pm
and Saturday 8th December at 2.30 pm & 8 pm

Tickets £6 Concessions £3 Family ticket £15
(2 adults and 2 children or 3 adults and 1 child) 

Special offer for groups: 
one free adult ticket for every 10 purchased

Available from Doreen and Malcolm Spiers 
on 01638 780783

The Phoenix Players 
present...

POND LINERS 
For Home, Recreational, Sport & Business

Include a Spectacular Lined Water Feature or Artificial Lake
Into your Project Construction...

Small Scale projects (4 m2 to 900 m2)
...and turn a pre-folded and packed DIY Enviro Seal Liner into a 

beautiful and aesthetic Water Feature or Pond.
Large Scale projects (over 1000 m2)
...and use the experience of Enviro Seal to install and weld a 

complete liner system on site that will last for years!

Quick and Easy to Install
Free Design advice and Technical service
Ready for immediate use after installation
Fully stabilised, durable and guaranteed Liner membranes 
Available in pre-packed Modules for DIY from 2m x 2m to 30m x 30m
Quality Installation Service available for areas in excess of 1000 m2

Non Toxic and Inert Liners – Ideal for Fish Farming

For a First Rate Professional Service using Premium Quality Linings!

Contact us at : Enviro Seal Ltd.
  P.O. Box 198, Ely, 
  Cambridgeshire CB7 5FU
  Tel : 01638 780 090
  Fax : 01638 781 533
  E-mail : enquiries@enviroseal.co.uk
  Web: www.enviroseal.co.uk

...Your Dependable Partner for Quality 
Geosynthetic Lining Solutions…

•
•
•
•
•
•
•
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Little Lambs caters for the other end of the age range. This 
mums’ and toddlers’ group takes place on Friday mornings 
during school terms. (9.15–11.15 am). All are welcome and 
it’s free! Mums/carers come and chat over a coffee while 
the children play. New mums/dads/grandparents/carers are 
always welcome — come along and join in the fun. If you’d 
like to know more contact Sharon on 01353 720399.
New! The Marriage Course: How to build a strong and healthy 
marriage that lasts a lifetime. The Marriage Course is run by Nicky 
and Sila Lee who are co-authors of The Marriage Book. They 
have been married for over 25 years. The evenings are designed 
for any married couple wishing to build a strong and lasting 
relationship. Topics covered include: Recognising each other’s 
needs; Relating to parents and in-laws; The art of communication; 
Good sex; Resolving conflict; Having fun together. Each couple’s 
privacy is respected, as there is no group discussion and no 
requirement to disclose anything about their relationship to 
anyone else. The course, while based on Christian principles, 
is very helpful for any couple with or without a Christian 
faith or church background. The cost of the course is £25 
per couple, but if this is a problem for you please contact 
us, rather than let be a problem. The course runs over eight 
weeks. What people have said from previous courses: ‘It 
was a fantastic atmosphere. Although we were amongst all 
these people I felt we were on a tropical island just the two 
of us. It was a great feeling just to spend time together.’ ‘We 
nearly didn’t come... this year has been extremely hard... we 
came to a brick wall and didn’t know how to get through it. 
It has totally changed things around. We are going to get 
our marriage blessed next and have a fresh start.’ If you are 
interested in joining please contact Paul or Anne Claringbold 
on 01638 780013.
There are also lots of other midweek activities taking place, so 
whether it be on a Sunday or midweek we would love to see 
you. Why not come along or give us a call to find out more.
For more information about any of the events at High Street 
Church or general advice call Steve in the church office 
on 01638 780985 or Paul Hedger (Church leader) on 01638 
721291.  Julie Porter

St Andrew’s Parish Church
Priests The Rev’d Mike Banyard: Mike is the Rector of the Three Rivers 
Group of Parishes; he lives in Chippenham with his wife, Helen, who 
is training as a Lay Minister. Mike is available to all in the village for a 
listening ear, and for baptisms, weddings and funerals. Telephone: 
01638 721616. Email: mike.banyard@threerivers.org.uk
The Revd Kate Peacock: Kate is the Associate Priest in 
the Three Rivers Group of Parishes; she lives in Fordham 
with her husband, Daniel, and their two young daughters. 

Telephone: 01638 723960. Email:  
kate.peacock@threerivers.org.uk
Mike and Kate are assisted by the 
Revd Dr Peter Debenham, the 
Revd Nigel Cooper (Chaplain of 
Anglia Ruskin University), Canon 
Tim Elbourne (Diocesan Director of 
Education) and the Revd Christopher 
Goodwins (formerly priest-in-charge 
at Isleham, author of The Bible in 
Limerick Verse).
Church wardens Rob Savage: tel 
01638-780218, email robertsavage@ 
islehamchurch.org.uk; Nick Carver: 
tel 01638 781116, email nickcarver 
@islehamchurch.org.uk 
Tower captain: Ruth Ogden: tel 
01638 780646, email: ruthogden@ 
islehamchurch.org.uk 
Choirmaster Mark Liversidge: tel 
01638 781696, email markliversidge
@islehamchurch.org.uk
Webmaster Andrew Stephens: tel 
01638 781468/780229, email: andrew.
stephens@islehamchurch.org.uk
Service sheet editor Rob 
Savage Tel 01638 780218 Email  

High Street Church
Christmas Services: All are welcome to come and celebrate 
the true meaning of Christmas at the following services:-
23rd December 10.30 am – Family Service
24th December Carol Service – times to be confirmed
25th December 11am -12 noon Christmas Day service
Sunday Services: All are welcome to our Sunday services 
throughout the year. 
10.30 am morning worship: All ages are very welcome from the very 
young to the very old. The children have their own activities. 
6.30 pm evening fellowship: A less formal service usually with 
opportunity for individual sharing. Come and hear about God’s 
goodness! Tea, coffee and good conversation are available 
after both the morning and evening services!
On Sunday mornings the following children’s facilities are 
available: Crèche is available for babes and tots up to 3 years 
old: the crèche workers are very experienced and provide a 
safe, fun playtime for the little ones. Junior Church for those who 
are aged 3 to 7 is a fun-filled session with singing, crafts, drama 
and stories. At the Village Hall the older Junior Church meets 
— children who are 7 to 11 years old. (That’s the noise you’ve 
heard from the hall on a Sunday morning!) Their morning starts 
from 10 am with a craft followed by a wide range of activities 
encouraging the children to discover the Christian faith for 
themselves. We would love to see some new faces and visitors 
would be made very welcome! Nikao is the name for the 11 to 
14 year olds and on a Sunday morning they receive teaching 
that is relevant to pre-teens/teenagers. On a Friday night this 
group meet socially and have a lot of laughs!
Other activities during the week
Our Rendezvous group — for the more mature amongst us 
— meets every Tuesday afternoon at 3 pm. Between 60 and 
70 of us enjoy this time together each week but new faces 
are always welcome.
Luncheon Club is for those of retirement age and happens once 
a month on the second Wednesday from 12–2 pm. An excellent 
meal for just £1.20 not to mention the great company! Numbers 
are limited for this but please contact us if you are interested. On 
December 12th we will be serving Christmas Dinner. This is likely 
to be very popular so please let us know as soon as possible if 
you would like to come. For anybody who would like to come 
along to either of these groups there is free transport available 
where necessary.Perhaps you’d like to be kept informed of 
any outings we arrange, or you need help to complete some 
paperwork such as benefit forms, or perhaps you don’t know 
who to ask for help with transport for hospital visiting. Please 
don’t hesitate to ring - we’d love to help if we can. Contact 
Kathryn 01638 780652 or the church office.
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robert.savage@islehamchurch.org.uk
For more information on St Andrew’s Church please visit our 
website at www.islehamchurch.org.uk
You must be on the Church Electoral Roll to vote for, or to be a 
member of the PCC. A new Roll is required this year; if you wish to join 
or remain on the Roll you must complete a registration form. Forms 
are available at the back of the Church. Please hand completed 
forms to Nick Carver or Robert Savage.
Weekly activities
Sundays 10 am Junior Church in Social Centre (in church 3rd 
Sunday). The Junior Church needs teachers/helpers, please 
contact us if you can offer your services.
Tuesdays 9 am to 12 noon: Coffee Morning in Social Centre. 
Everyone welcome! 
A short (15 to 30 minutes) Evening Prayer service will be held every 
Tuesday at 4.30 pm in the Limestone Close community room.
Wednesdays 7.30 pm Bible reading and discussion group at the home 
of Georgina and Bob Freestone, 103 Lakeside, The Marina.
Fridays 6.30pm Choir practice – all welcome. Contact Mark 
Liversidge Tel 01638 781696.
7.30 pm Bell ringing practice – beginners welcomed! Contact 
Ruth Ogden, the Tower Captain, for more information.
Christmas Services
Sunday 23rd December 10.00 am Family Communion 
Monday 24th December 4.00 pm Christingle service 
Monday 24th December 11.30 pm Midnight Mass 
Tuesday 25th December 10.00 am Family Communion
Toy Service: To celebrate Epiphany, or the arrival of the Magi, 
St Andrew’s Church will be holding a toy service at 10 am 
on Sunday 6th January 2008 at which children are able to 
support the wonderful work done by Liz Howe with orphans in 
Romania by donating gifts of paints, painting books, drawing 
paper, colouring pencils and the like. If you would like to help 
but are unable to attend the service, please leave donations 
in the church. 

Pound Lane Free Church
Pastor Mr. Dave Hall tel: 01638 781343 or 01638 780636 Elder 
Mr. David Brown tel: 01638 780410 Secretary Sue Hall Sunday 
School Hazel Fleet tel: 01638 780677 All Stars John and Abby 
Martin tel: 01638 780662 Covies Steve and Helen Neale tel: 
01638 780717
For more information on Pound Lane Free Church please visit 
our website at www.plfc.org.uk 
Sunday worship 11 am and 6.30 pm.
Celebration of the Lord’s Supper First Sunday following evening 
service and third Sunday following morning service. A crèche is 
available for babies and children to Year 3 during the morning 
service. Refreshments are served after the evening services, 
except the first Sunday of the month.
Fellowship Lunches are served after the morning service on the 
third Sunday of the month.
Kingdom Kids 3 years – Year 3: 10 am – 11.15 am Mr. Karl Yellop 
tel: 01638 780637
All Stars Year 4 – Year 6: 10 am – 11.15 am Mr. John Martin tel: 
01638 781747
Covies Year 7 – 19 years: 9.30 am – 10.30 am Mr. Steve Neale 
tel: 01638 780717
There is a hearing loop installed and signing for the deaf is 
available as well as Braille songbooks. We have a comprehensive 
Child Protection Policy and a CRB check has been carried out 
on all children’s and young people’s workers.
Monday All Stars Fun Night: 6.45 pm – 8.15 pm.
Tuesday Fellowship: 7.30 pm – 8.45 pm.
Wednesday Church Night: 7.40 pm – 9 pm
Thursday Covies Club Night: 7 pm – 9 pm
Friday Fortnightly in members’ homes:
Women’s Meeting 2.15 pm- 3.30 pm
Christianity Explored courses are run regularly – please ask for 
dates of next course. 
Upcoming events
Sunday 23rd December: Candlelit Carol service 6:15 pm
Tuesday 25th December: Christmas Day family service 10:30 
am ■

24 HOUR VEHICLE RECOVERY AND 
VEHICLE TRANSPORTATION
Car Sales, Servicing, Spares & Repairs

Wayside Farm, Fordham Road, Isleham Tel: 01638 781131  

Have you broken down? Need a vehicle moved?
Are you looking for a new car?

Does your car need repairing or servicing?
Has your car failed its MOT and need repairs?

WE COULD COME TO YOUR RESCUE 
- AND AT VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES! 

Shaun 07790 388315 or Tom 07879 483557 
or email: Shaun.Wiseman@Tiscali.co.uk

RESCUE ME 
VEHICLE SERVICES

Solicitors

All Legal Work Undertaken

4b Church Street, Isleham
Cambs CB7 5RX

Tel: (01638) 780 170 Fax: (01638) 780 190

2 Three Cups Walk, Forehill, Ely
Cambs CB7 4AN

Tel: (01353) 666 075 Fax: (01353) 666 162

Email: isleham@pbw.uk.com
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Riverside 
Island
Marina

Tel: 01638 780 663
Mobile: 07931 106 818

Supplies & Services
Bottled gas and marine diesel sales
Sale & purchase of all types of boat

Lodge sales and holiday rentals
Moorings with electricity

New moorings available shortly
Transportation of boats by land or water

Please note that we deliver
LPG bottled gas locally

Carpentry Services

Established 1970
For all General Carpentry  

and Building Work
No Job Too Small

Tel: 01638 780 358
Mob: 07801 950 627

Grant
34 Sun Street

Kitchens/Bathrooms
Doors/Windows
Interior. Exterior 
Maintenance

PTA News

Autumn term is always very busy for the PTA with 
many events and activities. Our AGM was on the 
26th September and had an excellent turnout 

(perhaps down to the lure of cheese and wine!). A new 
Committee was elected, with Lesley Ann Thompson staying 
on as Chair. Marianne Corbin, who has done a wonderful 
job as Treasurer over the past year, has stepped down and 
Emma Robinson is taking on this role. A full Committee list will 
be displayed on the School notice board. 

Christmas Fair
The Christmas Fair will be held on Friday 7th December 
at 6 pm. The Grand Draw is one of our biggest 
fundraisers, so please support us by buying tickets from 
the Post Office. If you are able to sell tickets on our 
behalf to friends or family, they can be obtained from 
Mrs Barrett in the School office.

This year’s fair promises to be bigger and better than 
ever. We are delighted to announce that, for the first time, 
we will be welcoming external stall holders giving you a 
great opportunity to do some Christmas shopping with The 
Body Shop, Phoenix Cards, Thompson’s Farm Shop and 
others selling gifts and jewellery. In addition to the usual 
fun and games there will be new activities for the children, 
including a Cinema. Once again there will be burgers and 
hot dogs and other refreshments  on sale in the Christmas 
Café, including mulled wine and home-made cakes. 
And of course Santa will be in his magical grotto! We do 

still need donations of home-made Christmas cards, jams 
and chutneys. If you are able to donate, please contact 
the School office. We look forward to seeing you there!

Quiz Night
Look out for more details of our annual Quiz Night to be 
held next February. This is always an enjoyable evening 
and last year we saw a record number of teams 
entered! Please come and support us and have some 
fun at the same time.

150 Club
Thank you to everyone who supports the School by 
joining our 150 Club every year. We are making some 
changes to run it in line with the school year, so we will 
have a Club running from January to June, then start 
again in September 2008. More details soon.

Sports vouchers and Recycool
We are still collecting Tesco Sports Vouchers so please 
remember to save them for us. These schemes enable 
us to make a big difference to our School by providing 
much-needed sports and playtime equipment.

Also please carry on donating your old mobile 
phones and printer cartridges. The school joined the 
Recycool scheme during the Summer term and has 
had a terrific response. This not only raises money for 
the PTA but also encourages children to think about 
recycling and caring for the environment. For more 
information go to www.recycool.org.

Julie Porter (Registered Charity No: 1109379)
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Isleham Comrades Club
Church Street, Isleham (opposite the Priory)

Telephone (when open) 01638 780884
Secretary 01638 780893 Chairperson 01638 780111

Bar opening hours
Monday Closed        Tuesday 8-11 pm

Wednesday 7.30-11 pm        Thursday Closed

Friday 8-11 pm        Saturday 8-11 pm

Sunday 12-3 pm and 8-10.30 pm

Regular Functions
Tuesdays: Line Dancing 7.30-9 pm

Wednesdays: Bingo 8-9.30 pm

Coming up
Saturday 15th December: Line Dancing Christmas Party

Last Sunday of every month: Jazz 12.30-3.30 pm

Always an excellent selection 
of malts, lager & real ales

Support your village club. 
Why not have a party at the club? 

– a lot of people do!
New members always welcome.

Guide Leaders needed
Ist Isleham Guides need new leaders for 
September 2008

1 st Isleham guides have been running for 10 years. 
The current leaders Emily Radcliffe, Nikki Farr and 
Kathy Carver have decided that this will be their last 

year in the role and are looking for volunteers to take 
over.

Guiding is a game with a purpose
The new Leader’s aim is to help ensure that girls in the 
village are provided with opportunities to develop 
their confidence and skills, as well as have lots of fun. 
We have consistently had 20 to 30 members at our 
meetings, held on alternate Wednesdays in the St 
Andrew’s Church Social Centre. Activities are varied 
with lots of resources to support you.

As a Leader you can take an active part in some 
of the fun and exciting activities yourself. Or if, for 
example, abseiling is not your cup of tea, you can 
simply organise activities for the girls and watch them 
enjoy it to the full. 

As a volunteer you’ll also gain from the experience 
by making new friends and learning new skills, such as 
leadership and organisational abilities, that you can 
use at work and put on your CV.  

We feel that it is now time for new people to step in 
and bring in new ideas and challenges for the girls. If 
you join us we will help with your training and support 
you. For more information please contact Kathy Carver 
on 01638 781116, Emily Radcliffe on 01638 780831 or 
Nikki Farr on 01638 780375.

 

A letter from ADeC
East Cambridgeshire District Council 
proposes to cut ADeC funding by £70,000 
Dear Members, Volunteers and Supporters

Thank you all for the fantastic support we have had 
so far: not only has it helped keep this issue in the public 
eye and at the front of Councillors’ minds, but the 
letters and emails have really helped the staff realise 
how much the work they do is valued.

The next phase of our campaign is well under way: the 
decision taken at the Community Services Committee 
last month is now going to the Council’s Overview and 
Scrutiny Committee, which can decide to send it back 
to Community Services for a re-think.

These few days are going to be crucial and again 
I would like to ask you to please: write to or email 
your own Councillor again, and also write to the local 
papers, the Ely Standard and Ely Weekly News.

Sincerely and with thanks,
Jane Wilson, 
Director ADeC, Babylon Gallery, Waterside, Ely
www.adec.org.uk

ADeC (Arts Development in East Cambridgeshire) is a registered 
charity, no. 1043197, and a company limited by guarantee, 
registered in England no. 2999055
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The Rising Sun
Sun Street, Isleham
ENTERTAINMENT

DECEMBER 2007
Friday 21st - Live Music

Friday 28th - Karaoke with Clive
New Year’s Eve - DJ
JANUARY 2008

Race Night to raise funds for 
Isleham Under 5s - date TBC

Quiz Night - date TBC
Karaoke - date TBC

FOOD SERVED
Friday and Saturday 12 noon to 2 pm

 Sunday Lunchtime Roast (advisable to book)

OPENING TIMES
Monday: 7 pm to 11 pm

Tuesday to Thursday: 12 noon to 3 pm & 7 pm to 11 pm
Friday and Saturday: 12 noon to 12 midnight

Sunday: 12 noon to 10.30 pm

Patrick and Clare wish everybody 
a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year

SUNAR 
BANGLA
Indian hot food 
to take away
Soft drinks also available

01638 781800
11 Church Street, Isleham
(Rear of the Griff in pub, with large car park)

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK
including all Bank Holidays
Monday to Thursday 5.30 pm - 11.30 pm
Friday to Saturday 5.30 pm - 12 pm
Sunday 5.30 pm - 10.30 pm
 
Cheques accepted with a valid Bankers Card ONLY

TELEPHONE ORDERS WELCOME

Buy BRITISH – Buy LOCALLY

Thompson’s Farm Meat 
Quality home-produced British beef, pork and 
bacon from our family-run livestock farm at  
1 Fen Bank, Isleham, Ely, Cambs  

Tel: 01638 780994
ALSO FARM FRESH EGGS AND 

LOCALLY GROWN VEGETABLES
OPENING HOURS:

Tuesdays 11 am-1 pm and 4 pm-7 pm
Thursdays 4 pm-7 pm 
Fridays 4 pm-7 pm
Saturdays 10 am-4 pm
Sundays 10 am-12 noon
We will be open CHRISTMAS EVE 10 am-4 pm.  
Normal opening hours from Thursday 27 December.

We now accept credit and debit cards

There is still time to get your 
beef, pork and gammon joints!

        We would like to thank our customers for 
their continued support and we wish you all  

a very merry Christmas and a happy New Year.

Personalised 
2008 calendars

1 for £10, 2 for £20
SPECIAL OFFER: 3 for £25
PHONE 01638 780007 
or email 
zoe@bornyesterday.me.uk
www.bornyesterday.me.uk

Your chi
ldren, 

pets, or m
aybe 

holiday 

photos he
re!
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